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Present: Marie Merrow, Russell Galpin, Barbara Cavenaugh, Charles Gaides, Marie Mogavero, Pat 

Mathison, Dana Brien, Laura Buono (NV) (NV = Non-Voting) 

Mrs. Mathison opened the meeting at 1pm. 

Minutes: Dr. Gaides made a motion to approve the Minutes from April 11
th

.  Mrs. Cavanaugh seconded.  

The motion passed. 

 Mrs. Mathison pointed out a spelling error in Barbara Hays’ Name in the fourth paragraph of the 

minutes from May 6
th

.  Dr. Gaides requested an edit to the second to last paragraph regarding “trips 

going forward” to add “next year” for clarification. Ms. Merrow moved to approve as corrected, Dr. 

Gaides seconded.  The motion passed. 

Mrs. Brien distributed the spreadsheets for tracking expenses and income for SAC.  Mr. Galpin moved to 

accept, Dr. Gaides seconded.  The motion passed. 

Dr. Gaides brought up the donation of the copier to GHSS by George and Stella Arvenataki.  Dr. Gaides 

feels the SAC budget should be used to pay for the cleaning, service and supplies for the copier.  Mrs. 

Brien stated that, in the future, expenses need to be authorized before they are incurred, by her, if the 

expense is to come from the SAC account.  Mrs. Brien offered to pay for the toner from the SAC budget 

as that is part of the “Supply” category and money was set aside for it.  Ms. Buono advised that the 

expense be covered by SAC in whole, with the understanding that future expenses should go through 

Mrs. Brien. 

Electricity: Mrs. Mathison asked Ms. Buono for info on the electricity supplier choice process for the 

Town of Hillsborough.  Ms. Buono reported that the Board of Selectmen had discussed the benefits and 

the costs.  No decision has been made as of yet.   

Mrs. Mathison suggested that a master list be created for the distribution of the Senior Moments 

newsletter around town, so that different people are not trying to deliver newsletters to the same 

distribution point.  

Dr. Gaides reported that Terri Paige from State Transportation RCC was at the Deering Selectmen’s 

meeting last week discussing efforts to expand public transportation access around the state.  Volunteer 

Driver Program Flyers were given to her by GHSS representatives at the meeting.  She will be at the 

Hillsborough Selectmen’s meeting on June 24
th

.  Dr. Gaides and Mrs. Mogavero hope to discuss a bus 

from Henniker to Hillsborough, the Volunteer Driver Program’s  need to have a Handicap vehicle 

accessible to volunteers for more physically challenged riders, and updating the flyers 

Mrs. Mathison reported that the Townwide Yardsale went well, and that a few volunteers from GHSS 

and SAC will be doing the flower boxes for the Gables and YS building on Friday afternoon with the 

group that Peter Brigham has put together for community service. 

Mr. Galpin moved to close the meeting. Dr. Gaides seconded. The motion passed. 
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The meeting closed at 2:15pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dana P. Brien 

 


